
> How much S106 money has come into the village in 2009-2019 and how much of this has been 
spent? 
Please see attached spreadsheet.  We have provided information on  
 

• Total level of funding  in s106 agreements  monitored by  NCC which involve S106 
contributions to education in East Leake  

• Total level of funding recorded as spent.     
 
 
> What are the predicted shortfall in places in East Leake from September 2020 onwards? 
Please see attached document.  These are the projections for the period up to academic year 
2023/24. 
Revised projections, taking into account the most recent (January 2020) census and housing data 
from RBC, will be produced in the new academic year. 
 
 
> Can you please provide all correspondence, letters, emails, minutes and agendas for all matters 
relating to East Leake school places and planning in the last 3 years. 
Please see attached document. 
 
> The admission criteria in relation to twins into Brookside Primary School for the 2020-21 school 
year and whether one set of twins has been counted as 2 pupil places as per The School Admissions 
(Infant Class Sizes) (England) Regulations 2012 in relation to twins being excepted pupils.  
Brookside Primary School became an academy on 1 March 2020.  At the time the admission 
arrangements for 2020-2021 were determined the school was a community school. Nottinghamshire 
County Council’s determined admission arrangements for community and voluntary controlled 
schools 2020-2021 state that  
 
“Multiple births (twins, triplets etc) Where one child of a multiple birth can be admitted through the 
normal admissions process, the other child/children will also be admitted.” 
 
Paragraph 2.15 of the School Admissions Code 2014 States that “Infant classes (those where the 
majority of children will reach the age of 5, 6 or 7 during the school year) must not contain more 
than 30 pupils with a single school teacher. Additional children may be admitted under limited 
exceptional circumstances. These children will remain an ‘excepted pupil’ for the time they are in an 
infant class or until the class numbers fall back to the current infant class size limit.” 
The excepted children include “g)  children whose twin or sibling from a multiple birth is admitted 
otherwise than as an excepted pupil;” 
 
Twins or any siblings from a multiple birth are counted individually. They are only considered as 
permitted exceptions under Infant Class Size Regulations if one child of a multiple birth was 
admitted to the last place available, any siblings from the multiple birth could then be admitted as a 
permitted exception.  As stated in the Code, if class sizes fall back to the current infant class size limit 
any child admitted as an excepted pupil ceases to be one. 
 
I hope this now satisfies your request, and should you have any further enquiries please do not 
hesitate to contact me directly on the details below. 
 
In addition to this and for future reference Nottingham County Council regularly publishes previous 
FOIR,s and answers on its website, under Disclosure logs. (see link) 
http://site.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/thecouncil/democracy/freedom-of-information/disclosure-log/  

http://site.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/thecouncil/democracy/freedom-of-information/disclosure-log/
http://site.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/thecouncil/democracy/freedom-of-information/disclosure-log/


  
You can use the search facility using keywords. 
 
If you wish to raise any concerns about the way your request was dealt with, then please write to 
the Team Manager, Complaints and Information, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP 
or e-mail foi@nottscc.gov.uk quoting the reference number above.   
 
Kind Regards 
 
 
Complaints, Information & Mediation Officer. 
Complaints and Information Team 
Chief Executive’s Dept 
Nottinghamshire County Council 
County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP 
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